
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Brian A. Dotson Tim A. Hansen   

                                 ​Principal  Dean of Students 
 
December 30, 2020 
 
Dear 2B Remote Learning Families: 
 
I hope this message finds you and your family well. The past few weeks we have been working through the                    
process to hire a 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade 2B remote learning full-time instructor for the remainder of the                   
2020-21 school year. Please join me in welcoming Ms. Maggie Nagle to the Foster Elementary staff as our new                   
remote learning instructor!  
 
As educators, we are always looking to improve instruction for all students. After the first trimester, we                 
learned that our 2B remote students need the attention of a full-time teacher in addition to the technology                  
support of Ms. Moeggenberg. Ms. Nagle will begin taking over lead teaching duties for Ms. Moeggenberg                
throughout January 2021 as Ms Moeggenberg will be transitioning back to her technology support role within                
the district. Google Meet times will not change during the transition. Be sure to utilize the link in Canvas to                    
access your grade level’s Google Meet. The planned timeline to transition Ms. Moeggenberg out of the teaching                 
role and Ms. Nagle into the teaching role is as follows: 

● Week of January 4th - Ms. Nagle takes over 3rd grade instruction. ​(Ms. Moggenberg keeps 4th & 5th                  
grades.) 

● Week of January 18th - Ms. Nagle takes over 4th grade instruction in addition to 3rd grade. ​(Ms.                  
Moeggenberg keeps 5th grade.) 

● Week of February 1st - Ms. Nagle takes over 5th grade instruction in addition to 3rd and 4th grades.                   
(Ms. Moeggenberg transitions out.) 

 
For those students with special education supports, Mrs. Cooper will continue to provide your special               
education accommodations as your teacher.. We are very excited to add Ms. Nagle to our team. Her experience                  
teaching remotely, using the various technology resources we have available within the district, and her               
familiarity of the Ludington community and its families will benefit our students. You can find her “Meet the                  
Teacher”  letter on the Foster Elementary distance learning webpage.  
 
Enjoy your last week of the holiday break. We are excited to continue remote instruction on January 4th, 2021!  
 
Respectfully, 

 
Brian A. Dotson 
Principal 

 

 
                                ​505 East Foster Street         Ludington, Michigan  49431          Phone: (231) 845-3820          Fax: (231) 845-0146 


